
 

Kia ora whanau! 
 
That’s our first winter term out of the way.  One more to go.  Term 3 
will feature a number of exciting events also whanau.  In week 3 next 
term we have our school photos.  We have a school disco organised in 
week 4 next term also.  Our Mufti Day next term, is a fundraiser in 
week 5 for Daffodil Day.  Our school Cross Country event is back and 
our top Y4-6 qualifiers will be able to represent our school at the Far 
North Cross Country champs held at Peria School, late in Term 3.    
 
I hope everyone enjoys a safe holiday break.  Stay dry and warm out 
there and we’ll catch up again on Monday 25th July for the start of 
Term 3 at KPS. 
 
Nga mihi 
Mr M  

JUNIOR SCHOOL NEWS: from Room 1: 
 

We have had a wonderful term learning all about planet earth, the sun and our solar system.  

 

Celebrating Matariki was heaps of fun!  
We LOVED taking a trip to the Te Ahu centre and to our local childcare centres. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  
                                            

Thursday 7th July, 2022 (Term 2, Week 10) 

  

OUR VISION  
 

  “Inspired and resourceful learners for life.” 
“Kia whakaara kia manawanui mo tona ao”  

SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS: from Room 9: 
 

One of the activities Room 9 have done for S.T.E.M. (Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics            

challenge) this term was to use 3 items and make something for Mrs T to wear. 1- A4 piece of paper, 2 small 

sticks and 2 pipe cleaners were allocated, as well as a small amount of cellotape. Each pair was only given 30 

minutes to plan and create their wearable item… and yes accessories were allowed!  Here are our               

creations………. 
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Kaitaia Primary 
School is 
proudly       
sponsored by: 

 
* PAINT   WALLPAPER     * BLINDS       * CURTAINS * 

DULUX     * JACOBSEN   * TOOLS & ACCESS 
 For all your decorating needs.   

Pop in and see us. 
224 Commerce Street, Kaitaia 

Phone/Fax: 09 408 1741 

Kaitaia Primary School 

                               Kia Ngawari (Be Kind) ____________________ 

Who are my Go 
To people right 

now? 

Where are my 
Go To places 
right now?  

What is my Go 
To phrase right 

now?  
 

What activity 
can I do right 

now?  

How can I show 
aroha for others 
and myself right 

now?  

What skills do I 
currently have? 

Papātuanuku 
It's my job to get myself back to Rongomatane or down to Tangaroa.  

It’s also my job to let others know how they can support me right now. 
What can I do to get myself back to Rongomatane?  

What can others do for me right now? 
What can I do to get myself down from Tūmatauenga to Tangaroa?  

MANA POTENTIAL at Kaitaia Primary School (Managing my own emotions) 
Mana – uniqueness, culture, Whakapapa, creativity, spirituality, gifts and talents, goals, taonga tuku iho. 

Rongomātāne 
Peaceful and happy, 

engaged 

Māui-tikitiki 
Becoming unsettled, 

having some          
difficulties 

Rūamoko 
Agitated and  upset 

 

Tūmatauenga 
Angry, melting down, 

not coping 

Tāwhirimātea 
Seeking help to reset 

myself 

Tāngaroa 
Taking action to    
restore myself to 

Papatuānuku. 



 
WHEN 

 
WHAT 

Every Friday 
9.45am—10.20am 
 

We will have whole school Assemblies in our Hall every Friday between 
9.45am and 10.20am.   Parents/Caregivers are welcome to attend. 

Banking 8.30a.m. 
 
 

Every Friday – ASB only.  Please contact the school office if your child 
would like to start school banking.  It is a great way to teach them to 
save. 

8 July Whole school assembly in our Hall from 9.45am—10.20am 

8 July Last day of Term 2 

25 July First day of Term 3 

27 July Hearing and Vision testing (Y1’s and other requested students) 

29 July Whole school assembly in our Hall from 9.45am—10.20am 

5 August Whole school assembly in our Hall from 9.45am—10.20am 

9 August School Photos 

12 August Duffy Theatre visit to KPS today 

 

Have a safe and happy holiday break everybody! 
From the children, staff and BOT of Kaitaia Primary School. 
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Kaitaia Primary School Newsletter 

Community Notices 

Celebrating Matariki @ Kaitaia Primary School. 

 
Kaitaia Primary School children enthusiastically celebrated Matariki. This year our whole Kura organised 
some amazing, exciting and fantastic activities to support our learning about Matariki.  We learnt that     

Matariki is about reflecting on the past, enjoying the present times with Whanau and friends and planning 
for our future.  We have had shared kai, breakfast, fried bread and soup.  We had some awesome experts 

who spent time teaching and sharing their knowledge with us.  Waikarere Gregory storytelling, Margaret 
from the Te Ahu Library, Whaea Whina our museum curator, Matua Hori and last, but not least our very 

own staff.  Our tamariki learnt weaving, traditional games, created beautiful art works and dioramas, waiata, 
poi, stick games, made kites, rockets and planes as part of a Whanau challenge and made rongoa (traditional 
medicine).  Our New Entrant classes have also been out visiting some of our local Kindy and Day Care    

centres connecting with our community through song and dance and making memories.                     
Mānawatia a Matariki. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Study Centre Spaces Available! 
 

Another special mention about our Study Centre this week whanau.  We 
have about 5 spaces available for new students to be part of this group.  
Study Centre operates out of Room 10 every Monday, Tuesday and      
Friday from 3pm to 5pm, during the school term.   
 
All of our students in Study Centre are given extra tuition from trained 
teachers (Mr M, Mrs T from Room 9 and Matua Corey) in Handwriting, 
Spelling, Reading Comprehension and Times Tables in Maths.  We are 
also starting a NZ Histories project this term about The Migration Story - 
how Polynesia was discovered by the early Polynesian explorers.   
 
We welcome parents/caregivers to come along and see their child’s          
progress at Study Centre.  It really does give our students a boost in 
learning in key areas of the curriculum.  Registration forms are available 
from our school office. 
 
Nga mihi 
Mr M 
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Calendar of Upcoming Events 

School Notice 


